

## OWT Notes-Duluth mtg. 12/6/22

Present: Cook, Millette, Westholter, Alleman, Gotchie, Furr, Saumer, Backe, Marshall, Paulson, Roy, Vollhaber, Abel. 13 total.

Virtual: Focht, Gulan, Kellerman, Klick, Meyer, O'Brien, Petrack, Rea, Sande, Schernbeck, Wachholz, 3 unknown numbers. 14 total.

- Intros
- Retirements
- John Furr-new State rep/voting member replacing Vollhaber
- Recap of 2022 working team assignments:
  - o SRB Refresher-Task force wants SRB refresher and Crew Cohesion mtg. back on for 2023, in person or virtual
  - o Type 2 IA Crew rostering-discussion to follow
  - o Urban Interface Plan-updated and available. Needs to be updated every 1-2 years, Ben Roy is the lead on this, Chair/Vice Chair get w/Roy as needed.
  - o T3 IMT Program-T3 IMT's has their own working team-no further discussion needed.
  - o Interagency Line of duty death (LODD)/serious injury response plan-decided last year that each agency has their own LODD guide, no need to create interagency-no further discussion needed.
- 2023 WT Assignments
  - o SRB/Crew Cohesion meeting organization
  - o Update SOG's-send to TF for approval
  - o Help T3 IMT WT find OSC3 for teams
  - o OWT member/volunteer to help coordinate MNICS Duluth meeting on even numbered years. OWT rep. for this will be John Furr.
- Other 'To-Do's but not WT Assignments
  - o Re-word T2 IA Crew Application verbiage, Crew Sub-Committee work with Tasha when needed
  - o Firenet username access list to Mackey
  - o HSEM coordination (if needed) in regards to FD/VFD suggestions in response to extended attack fires, what is needed on the ground, training, gear, etc. Decided Cook will work w/Bakke and Sande to see what is needed from the TF or HSEM
- T3 IMT/OSC3 discussion
  - o Trying to generate interest for OSC3 participation on teams
  - o Need to be fully qualified OSC3 for out of state assignments
  - o T3 IMT's will be rostering nationally for 1 week in the months of July and August, most likely the first week of the month. This will be an Ad-Hoc roster
  - o 3 teams available within state for given availability timeframes or as conditions warrant

- T2 IA Crew Discussion
  - o Cook explained his crew hierarchy proposal
  - o CRWB's relayed desire for a dispatch liaison/crew POC
  - o Gulan suggested the crew POC not be the center manager
  - o Marshall talked about having a 'mob center' of sorts during PL4-5 levels with a dedicated crew POC
  - o Current center manager Mackey took another job-effective Jan. 2023 so some crew/dispatch/POC concerns still in flux pending new hire
  - o Plenty of discussion on crews, Cook's proposal, Ad-Hoc crews, etc.
  - o 1440-voting members all voted yes to push Cook's proposal to the TF
  - o Marshall expressed support from the TF in the pending decision
  - o Ad-Hoc crews will still be an option after the rostered crew (s) are dispatched, and possibly the only option pending crew application numbers
  - o Discussion on signing SOP's, running with dry crews, self-sufficiency, etc.
- 1500-Mackey in for Firenet presentation
  - o Firenet will be another location to house working team meeting notes, forms, etc.
  - o OWT send list of accessible users to Mackey or OWT Firenet channel
- 1520-Ben Roy started discussion on Fire Danger Operating Plan (FDOP)
  - o No other agencies besides FS using FDOP as a staffing/severity matrix-short discussion
- 1530-1730
  - o Some members of OWT and Crew Sub Committee worked on updating the Crew SOG's to send to TF for approval.

12/7/22

- Cook sent Crew SOG's and OWT Charter out to the masses for comment period, to be returned to Millette/Cook by 12/23/22.
- Intent is to get to TF before their January meeting for comment/approval.

Notes-Millette-12/9/22